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General Election Meeting To Be 
Held September 20th 

SOH O will be holding its general election meeting to elect officers and board of 
directors on Sunday, September 20, 1981 at the Lyceum Theatre located at 314 "F" 
Street, downtown San Diego. 

The doo rs will open at I :00 p.m. , and the meeting will convene at I :30 p.m. Guest 
speakers will be Dan Pearson, representative from Nob Hill and Associates who will 
discuss exactly how they will dismantle the Horton Grand Hotel, John Henderson, 
architect, and a representative from the San Diego Repertory Theater who will 
update SOHO members on the status of negotiations for a new Lyceum Theater. . 

The agenda will then proceed to the election and installation of new officers and 
board of directors. 

The nominating committee has nominated the 
following members for the designated offices: 

The nominating committee has nominated the 
following members for two year terms on the 
board of directors: 

President 
Executive Vice-President 
V. P. of Governmental Affairs 
Vice President of Education 
Secretary 
Treasurer 

Michael Sullivan 
Cathy Grigsby 

Matt Potter 
Bruce Herms 
Kathy Cogan 

Sally Johns 

The nominating committee has nominated the 
following members for a one year term on the 
board of directors: 

Pat Schaelchlin 
Mary Dell Worthington 
Carol Lindemuler 
Carole Frick 

Jan Kitchel 
Sally Johns 

Joe Jones 

Clare Crane 
Michael Sullivan 
Matt Potter 
Kathy Cogan 

Pat Skidmore 
Cathy Grigsby 

Bruce Herms 

The nominating committee has nominated the 
following members as alternates for the board of 
directors: 

Mary Jolman 
Christine Faulkner 

Ron Campnell 

Other nominations may be subm itted from the general membership and must be 
received by the Secretary (Carole Frick, 283-0686) within two weeks prior to the 
election. 

All Members Are Urged To Attend - Your Vote ls Vital! 



!<FF! FC'T/0\ 'S 

">anc1 Rohen, 
l:di1or 

Photographs on Page 4 & 5 
by Nancy Roberts 

Photograph on Page 6 
by Stephen McCarrol 

SOHO OFFICERS 1980-1981 

Caro l Lindemulder 
President 

Larry Ford 
Execu tive Vice-President 

Ruth Padge tt 
Vice-President for 

Governmental Affairs 

Jan Kitc hel 
Vice-President for Educat ion 

Caro le Fr ick 
Secretary 

Sally Johns 
Treasurer 

SOHO BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Caro l Lindem ulde r 
Larry Fo rd 

Caro le Frick 
Cha rles Hellerich 

Joe J ones 
Ma tt Potter 

Michael Sulliva n 
Pa t Schae lchlin 

Sa lly Johns 
Do nna Regan 

Mary Dell Wor thin gto n 
Jan Kitchel 

R uth Padge tt 
Joan Easly 

Cat hy Grigsby 
Bruce Hcrm, 

Gwe n Macl-a rland 

P .O. Box 357 1 
San Diego. CA 92103 

(714) 297-9327 

The SO HO newsletter is published 
monthly. Lett ers to the Ed itor a rc 
wc l cnmcd Artic l es and or 
photographs of interest to SOHO 
members a nd friends are most 
enth usias tica lly encouraged ' 
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SEPTEMBER CALENDAR 
Tuesday, September 8 
1:30 p.m. 

Tuesday, September 8 
2:00 p.m. 

Monday, September 14 
7:30 p.m. 

Tuesday, September 15 
Noon 

Historical Site Board 
4th Floor Conference R -._/ '1 

City Administration Building 

Port Commission 
3165 Pacific High .vay 

Uptown Planners 
Central Federal Savings 

610 Washington (296-2577) 

San Diego Historical Society 
Villa Montezuma, 1925 K Street 

(239-2211) 

From the Boardroom 
The following reports were discussed at the August Board of Directors 
meeting: 

The July minutes were approved . 

Sally Johns gave the Treasurer's report on the 4th of July event. It '-......,is 
suggested that the picnic be made an annual event. 

Ideas on the newsletter's improvement were suggested . A savings of $66 
per month was made from a simple paper change. 

Joe Jones moved and Mary Dell Worthington seconded that the 
donations received for the Temple Beth Israel be given to purchase the 
"Living Light". Motion was approved. Excess monies will to the to Temple's 
general fund . 

Bandstand donations and design were discussed. 

Bruce Herms reported on the successful trip to Los Angeles to see the 
musical Evita and a tour of Heritage Square in Pasadena. 

A theater night for the Board of Directors at Old Town Opera House was 
discussed. 

Joe Jones reported on California Heritage Tours. A complete report will 
be given at the September meeting. 

The project area committee, the Horton Hotel, the Bradley Building, 
Santa Fe Depot, Mission Beach Roller Coaster, and the Rowing Club ·e 
also discussed . 

Joe Jones reported the nominations from the nominating committee. 



POETRY AND 

MUSIC SERIES 

SCHEDULED 

The San Diego Historical Society hosts a series of free 
Sunday afternoon concerts and poetry readings each month 
in the Music Room of the Jesse Shepard House, the Villa 
Montezuma, a restored Victorian house museum located at 
1925 "K" Street. 

The concert series, sponsored by the Music Performance 
Trust Fund and the Historical Society, is offered the first 
Sunday of each month at 3 p.m. Performances by small, 
local ensembles incorporate a variety of musical styles, 
reflecting the spirit and unique history of the Jesse Shepard 
House. 

Featured poets from the San Diego area offer dramatic 
presentations of their works the second Sunday of each 
month from 2 to 3 p.m. with a reception following. The 
readings showcase the talent and versatility of local poets. 

October 11 

'-../'November 8 

December 13 

October 4 

November 8 

POETRY 

Open reading-sign-ups I :30-2:30 p.m. 

T.C. Marshall, Garth Tschernisch 

Jerome Rothenberg 

CONCERTS 

Lori Bell Trio (piano, flute, 
and bass) 

Peregrin Duo (flute & classical 
guitar) Joseph Hoey & Carl Canfield 
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December 5 

January 3 

February 7 

March 7 

April 4 

San Diego Chamber Brass Players 
Quintet, Lorin Getline, director 

Ann Erwin & Myrl Hendershott 
(Harpsichord & flute) 

The Orion Duo (classical guitar) 

Tom & Jeannine Barkley (classical guitar) 

Marc Dresser Duo (double bass) 

Senlis Cottage 
Needs Volunteers! 

By Claire Kaplan 

At the risk of being a prime candidate for the 
title of "Nag of the Year," here I am, at it again. 
With this burning-yearning to relay my thoughts 
to you, please take heed and hark (by all means do 
hark) and hear how much we need you and your 
able assistance at the Senlis Cottage right here in 
Heritage Park. We're crying help and we're saying 
please. We've all worked so hard to achieve our 
goal, to have SOHO's House, and now that it's 
here, proud as a peacock, help us keep it alive and 
well. 

The staffers are doing a great job, but we need 
more docents; we always need more. YOU always 
respond to my pleas, you know who YOU are, so 
do I. Come on, bail me out; I've painted myself 
into a corner again! Please come to my rescue, my 
faithful and true, with liberty and justice for all, 
and malice toward none. 

It's alright if you can't be a once-a-week 
"staffer". Try every other week, or how about 
once a month? This can be your home for a day 
(rent free) and you don't have to do windows. 
BETTY SMITH has kindly offered assistance in 
recruiting and scheduling and can be reached at 
449-0968. (I hope I'm reaching you.) 

We recently introduced a program for the 
Senlis Volunteers in the form of quarterly get­
togethers as sociable training sessions. Plans are 
being formulated for our third meeting to be held 
at the Point Loma home of our Card Chairman, 



Lee Douglas, an early SOHO member. Our first 
get-together in April was in the Mission Hills 
residence of volunteer Alice Rowe, who also 
opened her lovely home for our Walking Tour of 
Mission Hills. 

Our second meeting was at laughing eyes and 
magic hands Pat Skidmore's home. Pat, a charter 
member of SOHO, is a talented artist, teacher, 
designer, and more. We were privileged to enjoy 
her many talents, plus the beauty of her unique 
home with the gazebo boasting a roof of stained 
glass, the garden with stained glass gates, the 
winding staircase leading to the play room, plus 
her catering demonstration and the delicious 
refreshments. 

To the above, we thank you all, and to the 
Volunteers, we thank all of you: Louise Borchert, 
Eileen Cross, Alice Crittenden, Mary Lou Dyke, 

Tom Dyke, David Goldberg, Barbara Hallen, 

Dorothy Haggard, Alice Rowe, Mary Sanders, 
Betty Smith and Ellen Smothers. 

We missed you Nettie Scarry, Vel Landi, 
Barbara Klauschie, Jean Thomson, Dorothy 

Cleary, Kathleen Jennings, and Millie Murphy. 
Hopefully, we'll meet again in October, or maybe 
September, or even sooner. 

Donations Make 

A Perfect Gift 

Do you have a relative or friend who has a 
birthday, anniversary, or other special occasion 
coming up in the future? Why not give them a gift 
that they will truly appreciate -- a donation to one 
of SOHO's numerous projects. The recipient of 
your gift will receive a card informing them of the 
donation made in their honor and for what 
particular reason and cause. Also, their name will 
be published in the Reflections newsletter under 
the Donations column. So for that person who is 
so difficult to buy for and who has everything 
anyway, who about a gift in their name toward 
preservation and restoration of the Beth Israel 
Temple, or the numerous other projects SOHO is 

fighting to preserve and save, such as the Rowing 
Club and the Mission Bay Roller Coaster. 
Donations are gratefully accepted at SOHO's 
office, the Senlis Cottage, in Heritage Park. For 
further information, call 297-9327. 

Donations From 
August 

For 
Temple Beth Israel Restoration 

From 
Jeanne and Zel Camie! 

Recepient 
Happy Birthday to Dr. Marcus Rabwin! 
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Welcome New 
Members 

Jean Thomson 
Thomas & Monica McDonald 

Margaret Harding 
Sandra Wilson 

Elizabeth A. Donovan & Family 
Ray and Jean Clever 

Gotch Urges Saving 
Roller Coaster 

City Councilor Mike Gotch wants to save the Mission 
Beach Roller Coaste r located at the old Belmont Park and 
he has asked SOHO to help. He has proposed a separate 
entity take over the structure, and perhaps the Plunge and 
Roller Rink, to restore and rehabilitate them. 

There are still lots of unanswered questions as to what the 
City's responsibilities will be and the "how to" of saving the 
rollercoaster. 

Interested SOHO members are urged to stand by for 
further details and requests for help . 

Board of Directors 
To Meet 

The August Board of Directors meeting will be 
held Tuesday, September 1, 1981 at President 
Carol Lindemulder's home. The meeting will 
promptly start at 6:00 p.m. The Mission Beach 
Roller Coaster and constitutional change will be 
on the agenda of items to be discussed . RSVP to 
Board members please RSVP to Carol at 295-
6188. 

"Bed & Breakfast" 
Perfect For Travelers 

San Diego has its own Bed & Breakfast Inn , the Britt 
House, but there are dozens of charming Bed & Breakfast 
Inns in California, as well as on the east coast. SOHO 
member, Bill Munster, recently returned from Santa 
Barbara with wonderful reports on the Bath Street Inn. 

The Bath Street Inn, located at l 720 Bath Street, Santa 
Barbara, 9310 I, is close to the heart of old Santa Barbara, 

and offers the tradit ional warmth and hospitality of a 
European Bed and Breakfast Inn. Once a spacious 
residence, it reflects the grace and elegance of the late 
nineteenth century brought to life, and made comfortable 
and convenient with twentieth century imagination. 

Both seasoned enthusiasts and newcomers are happy to 
find the Inn conveniently located for maximum enjoyment 
of Santa Barbara's rich Spanish heritage, and cultural and 
resort activities. In the morning a leisurely continental 
breakfast is served in the sunny dining room, in one of the 
garden patios, or in their own room, for guests who prefer it. 

Rates include Continental Breakfast and run $45 - $60 
(double occupancy) from May 15 through October 14 and 
$40 - $55 ( double occupancy) from October 15 through May 
14. For reservations and/ or further information you can 
write to the above address or call (805) 682-9680. 

SOHO currently has in its library a series of books on 
Country Inns in the United States. Come take a look at them 
in the Senlis Cottage office if you are planning a trip across 
town, up the coast, or across the country. 
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,,EmBER/HIP FORm 
{ 

SOHO depe n ds upo n membe r s h ip du es, 
contrib uti ons, an d fund rai si n g 
a c tivi ties to suppo r t o ur r estora ­
tio n/preserv atio n expenses. Me m­
bers receiv e the rnon t ~l~ SOHO 
News l etter a nd invitati o ns to 
spe ci a l events . Gift mem~erships 
1 ; e 1. ·: a :. ~ .1 b ~ ~ 1;; d · .. : e · ,• ~ ~ 1 ~ •? .-. ~ 

the r ecipienc a ca r d in ;o u r nam~ 
annou n ci n g the gi ft. Memberships 
a n d do n a ti ons are t ax d eductible. 
Plea se join us ! 

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES 

Benefactor. 
Patro n. 
Cor p orate . 
Prof es sional . 
Family. 
Single. . 
Donation. 

Ji!~~ 
o' ~~ 

-,? f; ~--- \ \) 
.&ff 1sA.'-t 

P.O. Box 3571 
San Diego, CA 92103 

. S1,00 0. 

. $ 

.$ 100. 
$50. 
$25. 
$ 15. 
$10 . 

address co rr ect i on req uested 
return p".sLage ~'.udr a nt L:L·d 

P lease comp k te a nd r<::tu rn thi s member shi p 
l"t1rm lll : 

Sa\ c O ur I kriLt i:L' ( h ga111~atl\,11 
f'll s l ( lffo.:c Bux 35 ·; I 
~an l>1cgo. C alifornia 92 103 

~ - 11111. ------------ -------- ------------

( ,,, ---------------------------------

/ tp ( ,11ll ------ 1-'llllfh ' ----------- -- ---------

.-\dd mv nam e to vo ur Vo luntee r- List 
I pr e t"er t h e foli :i'wbg types o f ac tiv i ""t 1_e_s_: ________________ _ 

TAX EXEMPT STATUS 
SOHO is exempt from Federal I ncome Tax under Section 50l(c)(3) o f 
the Internal Revenue Cod e and ha s been cla s sified by the I . R . S. as 
a charitable, educatio nal or g anization . 

NONPROFIT ORG. 

u .s.POSTAGE 

PAID 
SA N DIEG O , C ALIF. 
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